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Red Lodge Community Church,  UCC  

Shalom 

August 2023      Red Lodge, Montana 

 

 

August Supply Pulpit 

August 6-Kaleva Rev. Teressa L Clark 

(Communion) 

August 13– Rev. Teressa L Clark 

August 20-Randy Hyvonen 

August 27-Mark Sechler 
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Red Lodge Community Church 

Congregational Meeting Minutes 

June 18, 2023 

 

Moderator Libby Marshall opened the meeting with prayer 

 

A quorum was declared. 

 

Martha Brown was appointed as secretary and Steve Hanson was appointed as parliamentarian for this congregational 

meeting. 

 

The revised church documents (Constitution, Bylaws, and Standing Rules) have been available for review for the past 

month, electronically and in printed copy.  Steve Hanson and Jay West revised these documents in order to reflect 

what is actually being done and to standardize the language between the three documents.  Each committee was 

asked to review and update the language regarding their role and function. 

 

Mark Sechler moved to approve the revised Constitution and Bylaws (the congregation does not need to approve the re-

vised Standing Rules), Don Kinney seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.   

 

The Finance Committee was Ad Hoc and is now a Standing Committee with the following members: Mark Schubert, Jon-

athan Hull, Dixie McCampbell, Carol Sechler, and Jim Brown.  Mark Schubert reviewed the revised 2023 Budget 

recommended by the Finance Committee, copies of which were provided to those in attendance.  Although the congre-

gation does not need to vote on the amended budget, the Finance Committee responded to questions from the congre-

gation.  Janet’s hours have increased to 32 hours per week, which includes two weeks of sick/vacation leave.  When 

the Church receives FEMA reimbursement of approximately $60,000 for flood-related expenses, those funds will go 

into our reserves.  The largest item amended is the pastor’s compensation package.  At this point, we do not know 

whether when we will be hiring a pastor and whether we will be hiring a fulltime or part-time pastor. 

 

We are currently drawing 4% annually from the Bob Moran Fund.  We have not drawn those funds for the past four 

years, so the current budget has $32,000 from this fund.  Duane Estelle moved to allow the church council to borrow 

a maximum of $100,000 over three years from the Bob Moran Fund if needed to hire a new pastor.  The intent is to re

-pay these funds.  Sharon McKenzie seconded and the motion passed.   

 

The meeting was adjourned.   

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Martha Brown 
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Minutes of the Church Council, RLCC, June 8, 2023, Meeting 

 

The RLCC Church Council held its regularly-scheduled meeting at the Church on June 8, 2023. 

 

Members Present:  Jay West, Libby Gardner, Steve Hanson, Renee Gabrian, and Julia Child, the presence of whom constitut-

ed a quorum. 

 

Moderator Libby Gardner called the meeting to order at 5:38 p.m. and opened with prayer.  In the absence of Lori Floyd, Sec-

retary, Steve Hanson was elected to serve as Secretary Pro Tem. 

 

Jay moved, and Julia seconded, that the Moderator’s proposed agenda for the meeting be approved.  The motion passed unan-

imously. 

 

Jay moved, and Renee seconded, that the consent agenda (committee minutes and reports presented for the meeting) be ap-

proved.  The motion passed unanimously. 

 

Julia, on behalf of the Stewardship and Outreach Committee, provided an update on the Lunch in the Sun program (now in 

progress) which provides lunches to children on Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays at the City Pool.  Different community 

churches have taken responsibility for making up the sack lunches and delivering them to the Pool each week.  RLCC is re-

sponsible for the week of June 12th.  More detail on this program may be reviewed in the Committee’s meeting minutes dated 

May 8, 2023, approved by the Council at today’s meeting as part of the consent agenda. 

 

Jay reported, on behalf of the Facilities Committee, that there were no maintenance or other matters requiring the Council’s 

immediate attention.  He indicated that the church thermostat had been turned up without his committee’s participation or 

awareness, so he was unable to determine as of the date of the Council meeting if this was some random act of nuisance or a 

malfunction in the church’s heating system; he will try to get to the bottom of this incident.  Jay also reminded the Council 

that our annual spring cleanup day at the Church is scheduled for June 14th, so any and all volunteers will be appreciated. 

 

Renee advised the Council that she has spoken to our new set of AmeriCorp volunteers, on behalf of the Deacons, about 

providing speakers from amongst their numbers for our services on July 7th.  They have agreed to do so, and this fulfills our 

pulpit supply requirements for that Sunday. 

 

Libby reported for the Personnel Subcommittee that Zina General is the only person to have applied for the open position of 

Christian Education Director.  Zina has passed the required background check, and of course she is known to most members 

of our Congregation as our former CED.  The subcommittee will formally interview Zina on June 13th. 
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A discussion was held about the Church Profile being prepared by the Search and Call Committee.  This profile will be 

submitted to our Conference Minister, Tony Clark, and to other persons and places in an effort to generate interest in 

filling our Pastor position, so there is some urgency in getting it completed.  Perhaps the most difficult-to-complete part of 

the profile is projecting the Pastor’s compensation.  The Council acknowledged that we cannot afford to pay our next Pas-

tor an amount comparable to that which was paid to the previous Pastor, but to settle on what could be proposed in the 

profile is challenging because we cannot accurately predict our financial condition too far into the future.  The Finance 

Committee has reported to Libby some rough numbers that might be used for Pastor compensation without invading the 

principals of our endowment funds, so we were asked by Libby to present suggested language to her, for this part of the 

profile; she will use these suggestions as a basis for communicating the Council’s recommendations to the Search and 

Call Committee. 

 

Our Church Office Manager, Janet, has been a part-time employee, but following a discussion on this issue Jay moved, 

and Steve seconded, that Janet be offered: (1) an increase in working hours to 32 per week, making her a full-time em-

ployee; (2) 64 hours per year personal time off (PTO) plus paid observed holidays (see Sec. VI.A., Employee Handbook); 

and, (3) a stipulation that at time of termination of employment or resignation, accrued PTO would not be compensated.  

The motion was approved unanimously. 

 

Libby reported on the Pastor’s Discretionary Fund.  She has spoken to Pastor Brian Lowen, of Alliance Chapel, advising 

him that we have some funds designated but no Pastor at the present time to consider requests and make distributions. 

Pastor Lowen indicated he will gladly accept RLCC’s designated funds and referrals to him of persons in need of assis-

tance. 

 

There being no further business before the Council, the meeting was adjourned at 7:05 p.m. 

 

The Council’s next monthly meeting is scheduled for 5:30 p.m. on July 14, 2023. 

 

Minutes submitted by Steve Hanson, Secretary Pro Tem. 

 

_______________________________________________________ 

Steven A. Hanson  
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A Note from Moderator 

This is the report that I gave during worship on Sunday, July 16. It may be redundant for some of 
you.  Mainly I appreciated Pastor Tony's enthusiasm for our congregation and its future.  We are a 
positive forward moving group. I am grateful for God's goodness.    Libby  
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Search Committee 

Now that the church profile has been forwarded to Rev. Tony Clark at the conference 

office the search committee can receive inquiries and applications from people inter-

ested in serving as pastor here at RLCC. As applications are received, references 

checked, phone interviews conducted, etc. the search committee will rely on Janet to 

post our progress reports in the Weekly Wrangler and the Shalom.   



 8 

 

 

 

(Please click on provided link if you have not yet filled out survey on updating your 

church status profile: https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/3H99N3M) 

 
 
Last Bite at the Supper Club Apple! 
All those lucky enough to have signed before the RLCC Supper Club deadline should be contacted 
soon by their initial host couple to schedule the first of your three Supper Club dinners.  If you didn’t 
sign up and are now having regrets, we are making a short-list of those willing to be a one-time Supper 
Club “substitute” to fill-in for anyone in our groups who may go out-of-town for an extended period and 
can’t participate in one of our monthly Supper Club dinners. There is no obligation, just an opportunity 
to get invited to a great meal with some of your fellow RLCC congregants and fill a seat at our 8-person 
tables.  If you’re interested in being on our substitute call list, please call, text or email Mark Sechler at 
573-415-7722 or sechlermc@gmail.com . 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cheers, Mark Sechler 

 

Deacons 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/3H99N3M
mailto:sechlermc@gmail.com
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Schedule: 

Renee Gabrian rrgabrian@hotmail.com 

Debbie Awes  debawes51@hotmail.com 

Don Kinney dlkinney65@gmail.com  

Lori Floyd  lorifloyd02@gmail.com 

Helen MacKay hmackay49@gmail.com 

Jody Loeffen quinnbaughqueen@aol.com 

Kiyoko Carlson kiyokocarlson@gmail.com 

Mark Sechler sechlermc@gmail.com 

Deacons 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 2 3 4 5 

6 Helen & Lori 

Communion 

7 8 9 10 11 12 

13 Renee & Helen 14 15 Meeting 

@10am 

16 17 18 19 

20 Mark & Jody 21 22   23 24 25 26 

27 Jody & Kiyoko 28 29 30 31   

       

August 2023 

mailto:dlkinney65@gmail.com
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 Facilities Management 

Chapter 1:  https://drive.google.com/file/d/10UkQS-

XYFZiCxg31iuXwHNOPxNLwanOz/view?usp=drive_link 

 

Chapter 2: 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1w5iffhZdfsPXhOu1Q5n6q8J9azq7begB/view?usp=drive_link 
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Christian Education 

 

 

So glad to have Zina General as our Christian Education Director. She has been working 
diligently organizing the children’s message and gathering the children afterwards to 
the recreative space downstairs touching on the lesson of the sermon & scriptures on 
Sunday service. 

We invite anyone with children, grandchildren, friends, neighbor kids, to come and 
join in all  the creative ideas Zina has plan for Sunday School!  
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Committee Meetings:  *All Meetings subject to change, please communicate with all parties 
& office. It’s much appreciated.* 

         Church Council              August 08 @5:30 pm 

         Facilities                  August 01 @5:00 pm 

   Stewardship                 August 07 @1:00 pm 

      Deacon            August 15 @10:00 am 

Ad-Hoc-Finance             N/A 

   Ad-Hoc-Search               N/A 

Coffee Klatch 

Meets every Wednesday @ 9am under Gazebo at Lions Park. Contact Renee if 
more info. 406-446-2047 

Prayer Zoom 

Prayer Zoom every Thursday. Look for reminder in email box for zoom links. 
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Announcements 

 
 

 

Kaleva Outdoor worship is Aug 6th 

Please remember to bring: Sunscreen 

                                            Lawn chairs 

                                             Umbrella (weather conditions) 

                                             Bug Spray 

                                             Utensils & Plates 

Items for picnic after worship: Last name begins with A-L: Dessert 

                                                                                      M-Z: Salad 

 Communion will be done during picnic after service 

 

Mile Marker #78 

7790 US HWY  Roberts MT  
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    A Note from the Office : 
Please check with calendar for church usages 
 
Council & Committee Minutes are available for review in the church office. 
 

In an effort to make Red Lodge Community Church comfortable and welcoming for eve-
ryone we ask that your refrain from using strong personal scents or perfumes  
Thank  You! 

 

Mail Chimp Mailings 

Have you been missing your Weekly Wrangler that are sent out through Mail Chimp?  If so, you may have 
been accidentally unsubscribed from the email list.  If you’d like you re-subscribe, you can do so by click-
ing this link.  You can also email the church office the link to you.   

 
Enjoying the Directory ?    
We hope you are all enjoying the new church directory!  We have had some folks who 
experienced issues accessing, downloading, and/or printing the directory.  If you’re one 
of those and you haven’t emailed or called in for some help yet, please do.  For those of 

you who still need to get your photos in, or if you need to update your information, you can send an email 
directly or you can use the directory form on the website.  If you have questions or issues email or call 
Janet at the church office.  Enjoy!  
 

 

https://redlodgecommunitychurch.us18.list-manage.com/subscribe?u=c26997a6779e7efd2944d3ad8&id=f5fee95dde
https://redlodgecommunitychurch.us18.list-manage.com/subscribe?u=c26997a6779e7efd2944d3ad8&id=f5fee95dde
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Shalom 
Red Lodge Community Church, UCC 
308 S. Broadway 
P.O. Box 786 
Red Lodge, MT 59068 

 

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

Our Mission Statement 
 

The Red Lodge Community Church, UCC welcomes all people to worship, fellow-
ship and to study God’s word. We seek to be servants of our Lord in the care of all 

people." 
 

How to Reach  
RED LODGE COMMUNITY CHURCH 

 

Sunday Worship Service:  10:00 a.m.  
(Website pre-recorded services continue to be available) 

 

Church Phone:  (406) 446-1444 
Church Address:  308 S. Broadway      

  P.O. Box 786, Red Lodge, MT  59068 
www.redlodgecommunitychurch.com 

Email:   rlccassistant@gmail.com  
Office Hours: M-F 10am-3pm & and by appointment  (subject to change) 

 Pastor:  
    


